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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Nottingham

Date:

09/08/2020

Subject:
End of Year 2020 Report
Thank you for allowing me to serve as the NADE legislative director.  In this position I have been available to the NADE president and board for advice and consent.  I share relevant news regarding the Social Security Disability program with the NADE executive leadership.  I have helped the NADE president respond to inquiries and I have participated in conference calls with the Office of Disability Determinations. 

In September, I submitted a response on behalf of NADE on a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) on skin and digestive listings.  The NADE medical consultant chair, J. Scott Pritchard D.O. was integral in writing the response for this NPRM. 

In November, the NADE president, Sara Winn was invited to speak at a roundtable discussion with the Social Security Advisory Board on a variety of proposals.  I helped prepare the president for the meeting. 

In January I compiled responses from members on the NPRM on the Rules Regarding the Frequency and Notice of Continuing Disability Reviews.  The focus was to change the time frames for some diaries and add an additional diary type.  I helped prepare NADE’s president, Sara Winn and president-elect, Marjorie Garcia for a call when the U.S. House Ways & Means Committee, Social Security subcommittee requested NADE’s input on the CDR NPRM.  
With the COVID-19 pandemic, the NADE president, president-elect and I decided to cancel our trip to Washington DC this year.  In March, we did hold a conference call with the Ways & Means Committee in how the DDSs were responding to the pandemic and expressed the importance of the DDS being able to telework to continue services. We have also represented NADE on two Zoom meetings with the Social Security Advisory Board where we shared information and discussed the challenges the DDSs were experiencing with CEs, obtaining evidence and managing the workload.  I am going to be scheduling calls with other government agencies in the near future. 
I will continue to be available to the NADE board to help share information and provide advice and input.  I appreciate having the opportunity to serve NADE.
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Nottingham
